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School Board Meeting Agenda Item 

 
Topic: Administrative Reports 
Contact(s):  
Presenter(s): Martina Wagner, Superintendent 

 
 

Nature of Action Requested by Board 
 

Board action  

Board information or scheduled report X 

 
Background Information 

 

World Café Part II Red Wing High School, February 22, 2024 at 5:00pm 

 

 

Building and 

Programming Updates 

 

1st meeting of the Month 

Building Updates 

 

2nd meeting of the month  

Program/Department 

Updates 

Colvill 

• Fall session of ECFE has wrapped up and registrations are open for 

the spring session. We're trying some new things such as a Book 

Study and a special event with Ride-Ability.  

• 24-25 school year Little Wingers Preschool registration opens 

1/9/24 with our open house! 

 

Sunnyside 

• Kindergarten and first grade students did some charitable 

fundraising during the month of December to raise money to 

benefit the community of Red Wing. students completed chores in 

return for donations. Kindergarten students raised over $900 for the 

Red Wing High School Food Shelf, and first grade students raised 

over $650 for HOPE Coalition. Representatives from both attended 

an assembly on Friday, 12/22 to accept the donations, and Mr. 

Alton's students got the chance to pie Mr. Pagel in the face as the 

top earning class. 

• On January 10th & 11th, first grade students will enjoy a field trip 

to the Minnesota Children's Museum. The field trip is made 

possible through a grant from the Red Wing Public Schools 

Foundation, and busing is provided by the Sunnyside Innovative 

Learning Fund, which is funded through our school fundraisers. 

 

Burnside 

• Neil Lahammer & Wes Albers have spearheaded an activity with 

Red Wing Food Shelf to provide "Party Gift Bags." For example, 

the classroom projects were to put together a "Birthday Party in a 

Bag," "Snowman Soup," and "Cookie Decorating Night" and were 

delivered on December 19. A food drive will be coming up in 

March. 

 



Twin Bluff 

• Mrs. Finholm's grade 7 math students have been visiting Sunnyside 

and celebrating the learning of math through our "Math Buddies" 

program.  Grade 7 students meet with and  help "teach" the current 

concepts that are being covered in the elementary classrooms.  It is 

amazing to see the bonds forming between student groups and how 

the middle school students learn through teaching our younger 

students. 

• Ms. Waage and Ms. Duval sponsored an "adopt a family for the 

holidays" program and the staff at Twin Bluff stepped up big time!  

TB staff "adopted" 14 families and spread holiday cheer to all:-) 

 

High School 

• We had several drives occurring in the lead up to the holiday break 

from BSU, NASA, and FCA. That all showed an outpouring of 

support from our community. BSU was able to offer back the large 

amount of clothing back to various schools and set up tables to 

offer clothing to those in need before leaving for the winter break. 

• Ovation Choir was incredibly busy in the month of December 

performing throughout the greater area and graced our staff with a 

performance before sending everyone off to break. Thank you to 

Scott Perau and all our scholars in Ovation Choir. 

 

 
 


